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Research clerkship at Eguchi lab,

cardiovascular research center, Temple university

4th Grade, Medical School, Yokohama City University
Takayuki lizuka

Duration: 4/1/2022 -7/8/2022

1. Activity at lab

[ went to work from 8:30 am to 4:00 pm every day. It takes about 20 minutes to get to our
lab after just once transportation at center city. | usually had lunch at restaurant in Temple
health or bought something at food truck staying along Broad Street.

The members of Eguchi lab includes 4 Japanese and 2 Americans. My mentor Kathy, a
research technician has been teaching me a lot such as how to do western blotting and cell
culture. Dr. Torimoto, a postdoctoral fellow has been teaching me about experiments of
cellular senescence such as 8 -galactosidase staining and S -galactosidase fluorescence. Dr.
Okuno, also a postdoctoral fellow gave me many pieces of advice about my experimental
planning and sometimes discussed on my results data with me. He often advised me
thinking about my future carrier as he was a cardiology doctor in Japan. On April, I learned
many experimental techniques under the supervision of lab members. Eventually I made
experimental plan by myself and treated my cells on my own responsibility. We had a lab
meeting once 2 weeks and presented what we have been doing, the results and discussion.

Besides my activity at Eguchi lab, I attended Experimental Biology, an international
conference for the first time in my life at the beginning of April, joined a discussion style
class for the first-grade students at medical school of Temple which was about EKG, and
attended Stephanie § defense, a PhD student in our lab on May. Every student I listened to
was so well at explanation which was very easy to understand for me. On June, I visited Dr.
Yoshiya Toyoda, a professor of cardiovascular surgery of Temple health. I observed his
cardiac and pulmonary operation for 4 days in total such as Coronary Artery Bypass Graft for

4 branches, mitral valve repairment with annuloplasty and pulmonary endarterectomy.

2.Daily life in Philly

I lived in the international house in the safest area in Philly named university city. Many
students of Penn or students studying abroad from all over the world live in the international
house. I got so many chances to communicate with them in the reception, the gym, shared
living room and shared kitchen. I often played soccer in the gym with people I had never met
before and there were often kind of party on weekends in the shared living room. I was very
lucky to have chances to communicate with people from all over the world with their own
background and reasons why they’ve come to Philly, since it is very hard to have same kind
of experiences in Japan.

I usually went sightseeing to New York City and Washington D.C. alone on weekends. I
often hanged out with friends and went to watch MLB game with Dr. Torimoto, Dr. Kino,

and their families.



3.My gratitude

I had lots of experience that I could not have in Japan within 4 months. I want to say thank
you to Ms. Yoshiko Ebisu and Ms. Kayo Tazawa for supporting my program preparation, to
the chief director of YCU, members of Gushinkai and supporter s association of medical
school for their biggest financial supports, to Dr. Terauchi, Dr. Nakajima and Dr. Endo for
giving me interviews.

[ want to say thanks to Dr. Satoru Eguchi, Ms. Kunie Eguchi, my mentor Ms. Kathy Elliott,
Dr. Keisuke Okuno, Dr. Keiichi Torimoto, Ms. Stephanie Cicalese, Dr. Tabito Kino and Ms.
Carole Siddall for teaching me a lot and supporting my life in Philly. I also want to say thank
you to Dr. Yoshiya Toyoda, Ms. Donna Mclaughlin for giving me opportunities of observing
operations, to anesthetists, Dr. Jake Raul Duggan, Dr. Monique L. Roberts and Dr. Hilary
Hott for teaching me in operating rooms, and to all people who helped me out during my
staying at Philly from the bottom of my heart.
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Research Clerkship Program at Temple University

4th Grade, Medical School, Yokohama City University
Shino Yamaguchi
Duration: 2022/3/17 - 2022/7/10

I have spent about three months as research clerkship program at the Cardiovascular
Research Center, Temple University School of Medicine in Philadelphia, USA. T had a
precious experience joining in the Eguchi lab and living abroad. Here 1 would like to report
my experiences.

Due to the situation regarding COVID-19, I flew to the U.S. about two weeks before April
1, the start date of the program. Since there was no quarantine period after the arrival, for the
first two weeks I observed the members of the lab do their experiments. Everyone was very
kind to show me the work while explaining a lot of things. There were both Japanese and
Americans in the lab, so I was able to learn about the experiments in both Japanese and
English, which helped me in many ways. Also, these two weeks helped me a lot since they gave
me an idea of the work I will be doing from April.

From April, I actually started experiments based on my own theme. Before I and the
other program participant flew to the US, Dr. Eguchi sent two themes for each one of us.
During the program, I proceeded with the experiments based on these themes with the
guidance from my mentor, a postdoctoral fellow, and graduate students. My main theme was
"Effects of Artificial Sweetener Sucralose on Autophagy". I have experienced many things
such as Western blotting, transfection and Seahorse assay which analyze cellular metabolism.
Considering the results of one experiment, Dr. Eguchi and mentors taught me how to plan
the next experiment.

Eguchi lab has a lab meeting once in every two weeks to report the progress of our research
in English. [ was able to see how the lab members presented their work and how they discussed
their ideas with each other. We were also given the opportunity to give our presentations, and
we learned how to put together the presentation.

In addition to the practical training, we were also able to observe various events such as a
class of American medical students, graduate student’s defense, and match day of medical
students, which gave me a glimpse into student life in the US.

Next, I would like to write about my daily life. We rented an apartment where the students
from Yokohama three years ago had also rented. The room has a desk, a bed, and a shower,
with a shared kitchen and coin laundries. Dr. Eguchi and his wife took us shopping for daily

necessities as soon as we arrived, and we were able to buy everything we needed.



On weekdays, 1 would leave my apartment around 7:30 in the morning, take two subways,
and arrive at the lab before 8:30. I also left the lab at 4:00 p.m. or 5:00 p.m., so [ was able to
return home while it was still light enough to get home. For breakfast and dinner, I bought
my meals at a nearby supermarket or use the shared kitchen. Lunch was often taken at the
hospital cafeteria across the street from the lab. There is a supermarket and convenience store
near the station closest to my apartment, so [ was able to live conveniently. On weekends, I
spent time visiting museums and interesting places in Philadelphia. I was able to visit New
York City, which is only an hour and a half away by Amtrak train. [ was able to see many
interesting things and had the opportunity to use my English. The teachers also invited me to
go out with them, and I was able to hear many stories from them and spend a fulfilling
weekend.

These experiences of studying in the lab abroad and living in a different culture have
broaden my prosperity and I will make the most of it in my studying ahead. I am grateful that
I could have such experience despite the situation of COVID-19.
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